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Services for  March 2017

OTHER SERVICES

ESOWBadby6.30 pmTuesday 21 March

Midweek CommunionBadby.9.30 amThursday 2 March

Ash Wednesday serviceNewnham7.00pmWednesday 1 March
Ash Wednesday serviceBadby10:00amWednesday 1 March



IN MEMORIAM

at Badby
on 3 February  

Margaret V  Maull

at Badby
on 7 February

Kenneth D Robinson

Grant them peace,
and let light perpetual shine upon them
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John 11, 1-45Rom 8, 6-11Ezek 37, 1-14A142Lent 52 Apr

Luke 2, 33-352 Cor 1, 3-7Exod 2, 1-10A140Moth. Sunday26 Mar

John 4, 5-42Rom 5, 1-11Exod 17, 1-7A125Lent 319 Mar

John 3, 1-17Rom 4, 1-5 &
13-17

Gen 12, 1-4aA121Lent 212 Mar

Matt 4, 1-11Rom 5, 12-19Gen 2, 15-17 & 3,
1-7

A117Lent 15 Mar

Matt 6, 1-6 &
16-21

2 Cor 5, 20b - 
6, 10

Joel 2, 1-2 &
12-17

A110Ash Wednesday1 Mar

GospelNTOT†YearPage *FeastDate

SUNDAY READINGS
Principal Service CW

- for other services see Lectionary

NOTES:   1.  *These page numbers refer to “The Word of the Lord”, a copy of which will be available 
in your church.   All the readings in that book are taken from the New Revised Standard Version of
the Bible.
2.   †The Old Testament readings during Trinity will be from Track 2 of Common Worship
3.   At non-communion services the second reading should normally be the Gospel.

FROM THE REGISTERS
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Dear friends, 
The world can seem a very confusing place.

Just watching the News can seem very

intimidating. There are all sorts of global

concerns which feel far from our control or

influence. Yet even closer to home there can

encroach on our lives situations that are very

frightening and confusing to us very directly.

There are some things which affect us, our

family and friends which no amount of

education, money or power can protect us

against. I am thinking especially

of the effects of aging, and

dementia. This is something

which comes into the lives of

anyone, no matter what class,

culture, faith or any other social

differentiation. It creeps into our

families, and means that we only

gradually begin to realize that

someone we love or indeed

ourselves are now living with dementia and

things will not be the same again. 

There are however some very good resources

and organizations which can help us come to

a better understanding of dementia and

indeed focus their approach not to seeing it

as a desperate diagnosis but rather in

developing ways to live well with dementia.

As far as possible I believe it can be possible

to live well with dementia and would

personally like to help us all learn a bit more

about this very important subject. I know

there will be many people in our villages who

are already experiencing dementia in their

families and friends. There will be those who

feel very isolated and alone facing this. I have

therefore been in touch with an organization

that can come and shed some light on what

dementia is and how we might be able to

support those living with it. 

This is not a Church Event!This is not a Church Event!This is not a Church Event!This is not a Church Event!  This is open to

everyone and anyone who wants to come

along. This is offered for you, no strings

attached, no faith required. 

I have invited Bright Shadow to come to lead

a Dementia Awareness session on the 27 th

May. This will be a day event to which you

can attend all or just part

of it. They will lead us

through awareness and

being a Dementia Friend

as well as look at creative

ways to support people

with Dementia. I really

hope as many as possible

will come along. I have yet

to confirm a venue but

PLEASE if you are interested let me know as

soon as possible so I can judge numbers and

book somewhere appropriate. Please feel free

to mention it to anyone you think might be

interested, whether they live in our villages or

not. 

I have been to a session led by this

organization and I can heartily recommend

their approach as one filled with hope in what

can seem a very

desperate situation.

THE  RECTOR'STHE  RECTOR'STHE  RECTOR'STHE  RECTOR'S   LETTER  LETTER  LETTER  LETTER



EVENING SERVICE OF THE WORD

Not able to come to church on Sunday?  Why not try
the Evening Service of The Word? Held once a
month on Tuesday evening (following the third
Sunday of the month) at 6.30pm at St... Mary’s
Badby, this friendly, peaceful service lasts no longer
than 25 minutes.  Led in turn by some of those who
attend, there is always a brief talk about somebody
inspirational.  All welcome! Forward ESOW dates are
21 March and 18 April.

MIDWEEK COMMUNION

A short mid-week service of Holy Communion for all
the Knightley Parishes, held at Badby Church at
09:30 on the first Thursday of the month.  Especially
for people who may find it difficult to get to a Sunday
service, visitors and ramblers are also welcome
before they set off for the day.  The dates are as
follows:  2nd Mar, 6th Apr, 1st June, 6th July, 3rd
Aug, 5th Oct,  2nd Nov, 7th Dec.

LENT COURSE

As we did last year there will be a Lent Course held
at the Benefice Office.   Refreshments will be
available  from 5.30pm with the sessions (each
hosted by Revd. Sue) starting at 6pm and lasting until
7.30pm.   The dates and topics will be as follows:

Thursday 9th March:  Faith and Social Justice.
Tuesday 14th March: What the world was like at the
time of Jesus
Tuesday 21st March:   The Oxford Movement
Thursday 30th March:  The welcome the Church
offers

BADBY & DISTRICT FILM SOCIETY

The films to be screened this month are:

Thu 30th Mar THE GRADUATE (1967)
Mike Nichols’ delightful satirical comedy-drama stars
then unknown actor Dustin Hoffman as Benjamin
Braddock, in a ‘love triangle’ with Anne Bancroft &
Katharine Ross. It won Nichols an Oscar for Best
Director (105 mins).

Fri 31st Mar TRUMBO (2015)
Biopic of Hollywood screenwriter Dalton Trumbo,
blacklisted in the 1950s by the House Committee on
Un-American Activities, but eventually recognised for
his outstanding work on the screenplays for
Spartacus and Exodus. “A cracking good story…
[about] a man who made great sacrifices for his
principles” (124 min).

If you are interested in finding out more about the
Society and its forthcoming programme, please get in
touch with Karen Brown on 312158.

HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY 

Our next event will be the Spring Plant Sale on
Sunday 21st May at Badby Village Hall, entry is free.
There will be stands from local nurseries as well as
plants grown and donated by society members.   
There will be a produce stall and a second-hand
gardening equipment stall.  Home-made cakes and
refreshments will be available.  If you have any plants
which are surplus to your requirements then please
help us find them a new home by donating them to
this event!
Other events on our calendar will be a coach trip to
the first ever RHS Flower Show at Chatsworth House
(10th or 11th June, tba), Annual Show 3rd September,
AGM 10th November and Christmas Crafts Evening
15th December.  If you would like to join the Society
or any further information on any of our events,
please contact Zelda Shapter on 872118, 
zelda@peteshapter.co.uk.

TENNIS ANYONE? ANY AGE?

Byfield Tennis Club has members from not only
Byfield but most of the surrounding villages. On our 3
newly resurfaced and floodlit courts, we have club
nights, competitive teams in the Banbury Leagues
and an active adult and junior coaching programme.
Club membership ranges from £19 for a junior to
£146 for a family of 6.  In 2017 we have 2 initiatives
to bring in new players of all ages, run by LTA
qualified coaches:

RUSTY RACQUETS at 8.30-9.30 pm on Fridays, 5
weeks 28th April – 26th May Cost £30 This is aimed
at adult beginners/out of practice players.
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KIDS TENNIS INITIATIVE 2017 SPONSORED BY
THE LTA  AND BYFIELD TENNIS CLUB – our coach
Aaron Cowley has been selected by the LTA to run
this scheme for us which provides free tennis
beginners courses for school years 1, 2 & 3 for
children who have not attended courses previously at
the club – 45 min lessons for 6 weeks on  Fridays
4pm to 4.45pm or 4.45pm to 5.30pm from the 28th
April until 2nd June – at session 4 your child will get a
FREE TENNIS RACQUET PROVIDED BY THE LTA

For further details for either the Rusty Rackets or LTA
Kids Initiative contact head coach Peter Cowley
(07539 244155) or club secretary Sue Waterhouse
(01327 261940)

�             �             �
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BADBY

Correspondent - Geoff Pullin (gcsspullin@yahoo.com)

C. NelsonF. Williams
S. Rose

S. Rose2 Apr

TBATBA12 Mar

S. RoseS. Hartland-
Swann
S. Rose

J. Peel
F. Williams

5 Mar

ServerSidesmenReader

SERVICES

As there is no scheduled Mothering Day Service for
Badby this year, we will be joining in Newnham’s lay
led Mothering Day Service on Sunday 26th March at
10.30am.

Our next family service will be on Sunday 11th March
at the earlier time of 10.30am. We will raising funds
for the Magic Breakfast Company by asking for
donations for coffee and croissants before this
service. Our service will have craft activities, stories
and music so please join us to help raise funds for
this very worthwhile charity.

BADBY TEA AND MEET.

With the warmer weather coming it's an excellent
time to get out and meet friends both old and new. So

come along to Tea and Meet in Badby Village Hall on
Friday March 3rd between 2 and 3.30pm. Bring cake
to share if you'd like to and plenty of chat !

STITCH KNIT AND NATTER

A group of crafters from surrounding villages meet
monthly to chat and share ideas and support. Our
next meeting is on March 13th in Badby Village Hall
between 2 and 4 pm. Do come along and join us.
(£1.50 includes Tea and biscuits).

CHURCH FLOWERS

Although there will be no flowers during Lent, a date
for flower arrangers to put in their diaries is Saturday  
April 15th when we will be decorating Badby church
for Easter. 
If anyone would like to donate money for the Easter
lilies, in memory of their loved ones, please contact
Jackie Peel on 01327 871352, or
ladypeel22@aol.com, or deliver to 22, The Glebe,
Badby

BADBY FLORAL BEE

Our next Flower arranging session will be held in
Badby Village Hall, on 2nd March. 

At this meeting we will be creating a cute little 'cup
cake' arrangement which would make an ideal gift for
many occasions.  Also we shall be treated to a floral
demonstration from an accomplished Florist - which
means there is something of interest for beginner or
experienced flower arranger. 

For more information contact  Liz Hudson 01327
877797.

BADBY AND FAWSLEY WI

The title of this month's talk, by Julie Gallaway of
Northants Police, is 'It's a Riot'. Best behaviour
Ladies?
Badby and Fawsley WI meet every second Thursday
of the month in Badby Village Hall at 7.30. New
members and visitors welcome. If you would like
further information please contact Kate Earley 01327
700544.

CHURCH CLEANING

6 March Joan Lee, Pat McAlister, Win Roddis
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13 March Jan Cooper, Moira Cooper, Kirsten Dollery
20 March Gill Nelson, Madeline Oldrey, Neville Snell
27 March Ann Cotton, Monique Shortt, Brigit Cree

�             �             �

NEWNHAM
Correspondent - Ellen Henning
(ellen.henning@hotmail.co.uk)

Jim WoodBrian Price2 Apr

Jeff LawrenceJanet Rees26 Mar

Nick BeerNick Beer12 Mar

Jim WoodBrian Price5 Mar

Les PierpointJanet Rees1 Mar

SidesmanReader

MOTHERING SUNDAY ACTIVITIES

On Mothering Sunday at 10.30. in the Church we are
holding activities for children and their families and
anyone else  who would like to join us, for what we
hope will be a fun occasion.
There will be posy making, craft activities, a story to
join in with, songs and refreshments.
We look forward to meeting friends old and new.

SNOWDROP SUNDAY

This year the snowdrops were the best we have seen
for quite a while. As the weather was warm and dry
we had a steady stream of visitors between the
Nuttery and the Village Hall via the Church. The tea
ladies were kept very busy and as a result of
everybody's efforts we raised an excellent £575 for
Church funds. A special thank you to Andrew and
Penny Banks for allowing us access to the Nuttery
and to all our many helpers.

EASTER PRIZE BINGO

This popular event takes place on Friday 24th March
in the Village Hall. As usual doors open at 6.30pm
with eyes down at 7.00pm. This is a fun event, so
please come along and enjoy yourselves - you might
win a Easter Egg or two! Prize donations would be
very much appreciated - please contact either
Churchwarden or any church member. 

APCM

The Annual Parochial Church Meeting takes place on
Tuesday 28th March at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
Everybody is welcome to attend, and any village
resident can vote for the election of the
Churchwardens, however only those on the electoral
role can vote in the other elections.

CHURCH HELP

Following the article in a recent addition of the Link a
number of people have offered to help with general
cleaning and maintenance. As a result we have
decided to restart our regular monthly  TLC/
Churchyard clear-ups. The first will take place on
FRIDAY 31st MARCH at 10.00am. If you can spare a
couple of hours please come along armed with
suitable tools. Tea/coffee will be provided - and
biscuits if you are good!

JUMBLE SALE

Saturday 11th March from 2pm in the Village Hall,
Church Street NN11 3ET. There will be the usual
Clothing stalls together with Bric-a-Brac, Books,
Cakes, Toys and Good as New. We will be serving
refreshments. Come and grab a bargain. Entrance
Adults 20p and under 16yrs free. If you have any
clean, saleable items please contact Penny 01327
310945 or bring them on the day between
10-12noon.

NEWNHAM WI

We enjoyed a very informative and entertaining
evening in the company of Martin  Heath from Radio
Northampton. He was speaking on the subject of
local radio,  about its history and its place in these
days with all the current technology.  On the 16th of
March our speaker will be Douglas Maddy, who will
be creating Memorable Moments of Magic for us.  It
sounds like another very entertaining evening. On the
23rd of February we will be tenpin bowling at Hellidon
Lakes which is always good fun.  Please telephone
either Carol on 01327 872861 or Sue on 01327
439612 for any further information.

�             �             �
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CHARWELTON 
Correspondent  - David Pound

Penny Cory2 Apr

Ed & Kate Gibbs26 Mar

Meryl Nicholls5 Mar

Reader / Sidesman

Meryl NichollsApril

June PoundMarch

Chapel cleaning

NoneLENT

Flowers

APCM & PCC

The Annual meetings will be held on Thursday 2nd.
March at 7.30pm in the Chapel.   The churchwardens
and members of the PCC will be elected, and reports
presented on the activities of the church during the
past year.   

MOTHERING SUNDAY - 26th. March

The service on Mothering Sunday will be a family
service specifically aimed at Mothering Sunday.   All
mothers (and grandmohers - or even
great-grandmothers!) will be most welcome.  Posies
will be distributed during the service, and any children
or others who would like to help to make the posies
on the day before (Saturday 25th. March) should
please turn up at the Chapel between 10.00 and
12.00.

Everyone is very welcome to attend.   Don't forget
that this is an opportunity to express your views on
church matters - and maybe even to volunteer to
help!   The more the merrier (and easier!)

100 CLUB 

The winner of the £50 January prize was ticket No.
103 held by Emily Blenkhorn.  Congratulations Emily.

VILLAGE HALL WHIST DRIVE

The Village Hall committee will be holding another of
their whist drives on Monday 13th. March at 7.30pm
in the village hall.    Everyone is welcome, and offers
of prizes would be much appreciated.

�             �             �

FAWSLEY
Correspondent - Debbie Walker

Jeff Lawrence19 Mar

NoneSteph Newth12 Mar

FlowersReaders

ANNUAL LITTER PICK

The annual litter pick will be held on Saturday 18th
March.  All those wishing to help should meet at
11am outside the main entrance of Fawsley Hall.
Following the litter pick refreshments will available at
Knightley Lodge.

CHURCH ROOF REPAIRS

Repairs to the roof are progressing well with the Nave
now covered in a shiny layer of copper.
Builders are currently working on the Chancel area. 
The Church remains closed to visitors for safety
reasons.  However, services are continuing as
normal. 

UBS - 19th MARCH

We will be pleased to welcome The Bishop of
Brixworth to Fawsley for our UBS Service on the 19th
March at 10.00am. We should have a complete new
roof by then, so please come along and celebrate
with us.

BADBY AND FAWSLEY WI

The title of this month's talk, by Julie Gallaway of
Northants Police, is 'It's a Riot'. Best behaviour
Ladies?
Badby and Fawsley WI meet every second Thursday
of the month in Badby Village Hall at 7.30. New
members and visitors welcome. If you would like
further information please contact Kate Earley 01327
700544.

�             �             �
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PRESTON CAPES

Correspondent - Gerard Hoare

Sue ShiresSteve CookHeather
Wilson

2 Apr

V BrasseyGerard Hoare26 Mar

V BrasseyLuke
Bridgeman

12 Mar

V Brassey 
& 
Claire Hoare

Heather
Wilson

Anabel
Lewis-Bowen

5 Mar

CleaningSidesmanReader

CHURCH FLOWERS

No flowers in Lent 

ANNUAL VESTRY AND PAROCHIAL CHURCH
MEETING

This will take place on Thursday 23rd March at 7:00 in
the CHURCH. Members of the Church Electoral Roll
will receive the Agenda and papers beforehand, and
all are very welcome to attend. 

MOTHERING SUNDAY 26TH MARCH
Family Service 10:00 am

This will be a special Family Service for children.
Mothering Sunday posies will be assembled by the
children during the service, (when refreshments are
served). The posies are then given to their special
family guests.  All the necessary flowers will be
provided. 
It is planned to go outside to the churchyard briefly if
weather permits and to consider The Living
Churchyard project. (See below). Do come and join
us, bring all the family, especially Mothers and
Grandmothers who will be most welcome.  The
service will last under 60 minutes, including the break
for refreshments.

LIVING CHURCHYARD

There is a diocese scheme to foster conservation and
eco-friendliness in our churchyards. The Scheme
adviser recently told us how many benefits we
already have like water, shade, trees, longer grass,
bulbs, seat(s), offers of help etc. and of course
fabulous views. 
The PCC hope that younger families will take up
interest in the scheme and the challenge to see what

can be created here. As soon as is appropriate we
will consult interested families about ideas to take the
scheme forward and a common Plan will be drawn up
for all to work towards. If you want to take part,
contact Gerard Hoare.

EASTER SUNDAY APRIL 16TH 
Service 9.30 am

We have our own Revd Sue Faulkner taking our
festival service this year. All will be very welcome.

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE

This month’s meeting takes place on Tuesday, 28th

March, at 7.30pm in the village hall, when member
Christine Farmer will be giving a talk entitled “Where
there’s a quill, there’s a play!”.
Prospective members and guests welcome.
COFFEE MORNING & CAKE SALE
Preston Capes WI will be holding their traditional
Coffee Morning and Cake Sale on Saturday, 25th

March, at the village hall.
Come along between 10.30am and noon to enjoy a
coffee and chat with friends and neighbours – and
also purchase a delicious home-made cake (or two!)
for Mothering Sunday.

CHURCHYARD MOWING VOLUNTEERS
 
The new rota for 2017 will be out in April. We have
had as many as 22 people involved in turns, and their
efforts give us a welcoming and  mown churchyard to
be very proud of. Thank you to them all.
If there are any new volunteers for one or two duties,
taking perhaps 1 or 2 hours, they will be gratefully
accepted. There is a church mower available. Please
contact Gerard Hoare, 361570.
With our plans for a ‘Living Churchyard’, we will
continue the mowing regime that complements the
scheme and which aims to enhance parts of the
churchyard as a meadow type habitat for wild life and
plants. 

EDUCATIONAL CHARITY

The parish is fortunate to have a fund financed by the
capital arising from the sale of the former church
school to apply to annual grants. Invitations to apply
will be distributed to households with children under
25 years of age in May. Applications will be invited for
the next academic year, 2017-2018 and funds to
assist with education, training, sports, pastimes and
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travel etc.. can be applied for. All applications are
treated in strict confidence by the Trustees who are
the Rector Revd Sue Faulkner, the Churchwardens V
Brassey and Gerard Hoare, Bill Dearns and Graham
Stanton. For more details, do talk to a Trustee in the
first instance, and look out for the letter in May.

OPEN GARDENS

Thursday 1st June   Gardeners’ Coffee Morning and
Plant Sale. Old West Farm Little Preston. 10:00 to
12:00.
Sunday June 4th. NGS Open Gardens in Preston
Capes and Little Preston, 12.00 to 5.00 pm

�             �             �

DIARYDIARYDIARYDIARY

This diary records the proposed dates of any
benefice, parish or village events.  We hope that this
will help those planning such events to know what
else is going on and therefore be able to avoid any
unhelpful clashes of dates.  
If you know, or become aware, of events which ought
to be recorded please let David Pound, or your
village Link correspondent, know.

Events known about so far are:

March
1   Newnham coffee morning
1   Badby NHP meeting
2   Charwelton APCM and PCC
3   Hort Soc Wine & Quiche
5   PC VH Sunday bar
8   Badby PCC
10   PC VH pub night
11   Newnham Jumble Sale
13   Charwelton Whist Drive
18   PC VH 6-Nations
23   Preston Capes APCM
23   Newnham PCC
24   Newnham Bingo
26   Badby Clean-up Group
28   Newnham APCM

April
2   PC VH Sunday bar
5   Badby PCC (for acceptance of reports)
5   Newnham coffee morning
6   Ritual and Actions in HC services - Newnham

6   Newnham VH AGM
8   PC VH Saturday Quiz
10   Charwelton Whist Drive
14   PC VH pub night
15   Charwelton Easter Olympics
23   Badby Clean-up Group
26   Badby APCM

May
3   Newnham coffee morning
4   Charwelton PCC
7   PC VH Sunday bar
8   Charwelton Whist Drive
9   Newnham PCC
11   Charwelton VH Flower arranging evening
12   PC VH pub night
17   Preston Capes PCC
20   Charwelton VH Spring Quiz
21   Hort Soc Plant sale
28   PC VH Sunday bar

June
1   Gardeners' Coffee morning & plant sale
4   Preston Capes NGS  Gardens Open
7   Newnham coffee morning
9   PC VH pub night
11   Badby & Newnham NGS Open Gardens
18   Newnham Open Gardens
21   Badby PCC
TBC   Charwelton VH Food and Drinks festival
25   PC VH Croquet Tournament

July
2   PC VH Sunday bar
??  Charwelton Big Band concert
5   Newnham coffee morning
6   Charwelton PCC
8   PC VH Cook out
14   PC VH pub night
18   Newnham PCC
19   Preston Capes PCC

August
2   Newnham coffee morning
6   PC VH Sunday bar
11   PC VH pub night
20   PC VH Treasure Hunt

September
3   Hort Soc annual show
3   PC VH Sunday bar
6   Newnham coffee morning
8    PC VH pub night
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7   Charwelton PCC
13   Badby PCC
16   Charwelton VH Beetle Drive
23   PC VH Quiz Night
26   Newnham PCC
27   Preston Capes PCC
29   Charwelton Macmillan coffee morning

October
1   PC VH Sunday bar
4   Newnham coffee morning
9   Charwelton Harvest Supper
13   PC VH pub night
14   Newnham Autumn Fayre

November
1   Newnham coffee morning
2   Charwelton PCC
5   PC VH Sunday bar
8   Badby PCC
10   Hort Soc AGM
10   PC VH pub night
22   Preston Capes PCC
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 Summer 2017
Are you a young person who is interested in faith and spirituality? 

Do you find it hard to talk about this to friends? 

How do you fancy spending a week with thousands of other young people from across

Europe and the world? 

The Churches in and around Daventry are offering an opportunity to travel to Taizé a

small village in France to camp out together with loads of young people, to sing, share

thoughts ideas faith, and to generally chill out in a safe and fun place. 

Want to know more? 

The Revd Sue Faulkner is getting a group together which we would love you to join. She

will come to you to show a video and talk a bit more about what is involved. 

Get in touch: RevSueFaulkner@aol.com 01327858018 

https://www.facebook.com/sue.faulkner.967
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CHURCH OFFICERS & INFORMATION
[Telephone codes 01327 unless stated otherwise]                      www.theknightleyparishes.btck.co.uk

Rector:   Rev. Sue Faulkner,  Benefice Office: Old Forge at Green Cottage, Newnham, NN11 3HB ;  858018;                      
Mob. 07786 265 422     revsuefaulkner@aol.com        (Home - The Vicarage, High Street, Silverstone  NN12 8US);    Her day
off is MONDAY - please try to respect this
Benefice Secretary:  Sharon Foster, Benefice Office (above) Tues 12-3 & Fri 9-12  knightleybenefice@aol.co.uk  07526
248501
Benefice Treasurer:  Bill Dearns,  Appletree Cottage, Little Preston.   NN11 3TF  361277  eandb@dearns.co.uk
Lay Band:       Gerard Hoare,   Bernard Rapson,  Maureen Sinclair, Graham White, Heather Wilson
Lay Pastoral Minister:    Graham White              Benefice Children's Officer   Susan Rose   (879053)
Parish Visiting:   Requests for visiting should be made to the co-ordinators  who will pass them on.

Link Editor:   David Pound, Forge End, Church Street, Charwelton.   NN11 3YT 260006   Fax: 07092 104279   
davidpound@doctors.org.uk   Copy deadlines - Editorial, 20th of the month;  Advertising 18th. of the month please . 
Advertising:   Sharon Foster, Benefice Secretary as above. 

Visiting co-ordinator:   Gerard Hoare (361263)

Treasurer:
Elizabeth Dearns, Appletree Cottage, Little Preston.   
NN11 3TF  361277   eandb@dearns.co.uk

Secretary  :
Anabel Lewis-Bowen, Evenlode, Preston Capes.  NN11
3TE    361298

PRESTON CAPES

Churchwardens:
Gerard Hoare, Old West Farm, Little Preston.  NN11 3TF   361263   gjhoare@btinternet.com
V Brassey, Preston House, Canons Ashby Road, Preston Capes NN11 3TB     360 941 t.brassey@btinternet.com

FAWSLEY

Churchwardens:
Vivienne Baker, Lakes Rise, Fawsley NN11 3BA.  361585   
v.j.baker@sky.com
Vacant

Secretary:
Judy Ward, 4, Manor Walk, Nether Heyford.  NN7 3LJ
340619   wjudyward@aol.com

Treasurer:
Robin Baker, Lakes Rise, Fawsley NN11 3BA.  361585   
FawsleyTreasurer@gmail.com

Visiting co-ordinator:   Vacant

CHARWELTON

Churchwarden:
Graham White, 8, Council Houses, Charwelton.  
NN11 3YT 264393   grahamwhite1962@btinternet.com
Vacant

Secretary:   
Vacant

Treasurer:
Norman Blenkhorn, 3 Manor Close, Charwelton.  NN11
3YU    260650  n.blenkhorn@btinternet.com

Visiting co-ordinator:   Graham White  (264393)

NEWNHAM

Churchwardens:
Jeff Lawrence, The Conifers, West Brook, Newnham.
NN11 3HL  705085  jeffreylawrence823@btinternet.com
Mary Wood, Hillside, School Hill, Newnham.   NN11  3HG   
872670  jimandmarywood@yahoo.co.uk

Secretary:
Janet Rees, 33, Bradbury Road, Newnham.   
NN11 3HD  705394

Treasurer:
Jim Wood, Hillside, School Hill, Newnham.   NN11  3HG   
872670  jimandmarywood@yahoo.co.uk

Visiting co-ordinator:  Jeff Lawrence

BADBY

Churchwardens:
Susan Rose, The Mill, Preston Road, Newnham, NN11
3EZ   879053  srose1833@me.com
Vacant

Secretary:
Christopher Nelson, The Cottage, Church Hill, Badby,
NN11 3AR   300034    chris.c.nelson@talktalk.net

Treasurer:
Frances Williams, 25 Westhorpe Lane, Byfield, Daventry
NN11 6XB  07717 337048      williamsf333@aol.com

Visiting co-ordinator:  Sarah Hartland-Swann   (872193)
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The Shires Dog Spa
Local dog groomer     

Personalized attention 

Specialized in small to medium

breeds

We can collect and drop off*

Call for an appointment

01327 361 201

07502 040992
http://www.theshiresdogspa.co.uk/

Weaver Woodworking

Bespoke Furniture, Kitchens 
and Joinery

Over 30 years experience

All projects gladly quoted and undertaken

Contact Alan Weaver
07500 204 566

01327 361 201
Alan@weaverwoodworking.co.uk
www.WeaverWoodworking.co.uk

Garden Clearance
Fencing

Tree Work
Patios
Turfing

For a FREE no obligation 
estimate call:

James Maplethorpe
01327 263857

or
07817 762188

GARDEN SERVICES

CAR SHARE TO

BANBURY?

A resident of Charwelton is

looking for a car share into

Banbury station each morning 

(or even some mornings) 

for about 3 months.

If you can help please contact 

wychwood6@aol.co.uk


